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The meeting of the Finance Committee of the Library Board of Control was called to order on Monday, March 5, 2018 at 10:00am with the following:


PRESENT:
Robert Rome




Judy Bazare
Talisha Chiquet

ABSENT:         N/A

Also present were Laura Sanders, Library Director, Sherry Lucas, Finance Manager and Dana Clement, Administrative Assistant for the Library. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Business:

Item #1-Discussion and approval of amending the 2018 Budget

Mrs. Lucas explained we adjust our revenue and expense items to more closely match the prior year’s actual numbers.
Overall, we decreased the revenue category by $516,000 because we don’t know when the economy will rebound. We increased the Grant revenue item since we were awarded a $10,000 grant from ALA this year.  The personnel category remains the same, but we are still waiting for the Parish to restore the amounts to those approved by the Board. The vehicle line item remains the same but we will possibly defer purchase if we can get an extra year or so out of our older inventory.  The overall proposed expenditures are $238,000 less than the original 2018 budget to be more conservative during a time of decreasing revenues. 

 Upon a motion made by Mrs. Bazare, seconded by Mrs. Chiquet, the Finance Committee recommends to the Board that the proposed amended 2018 Budget be approved as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Item #2 Discussion and approval of the proposed 2019 Budget:
  
Mrs. Lucas explained the proposed 2019 Budget is the same as 2018 with only the Grant line item reduced because of the extra grant from 2018. We will have the opportunity this time next year to amend the 2019 budget as needed once we see the actual numbers for 2018 revenue and expenditures. 
Upon a motion made by Mrs. Bazare, seconded by Mrs. Chiquet, the Finance Committee recommends to the Board the proposed 2019 Budget be approved as presented. The motion passed unanimously.
Item #3 Discussion of employee salary and scale adjustment for 2018:  
Mrs. Sanders explained to the Finance Committee, I do not recommend a COLA/Merit award at this time for our employees, although they are very deserving. There are funds in the budget already for this, but it may not be the best course at this time. 
After some discussion, a motion was made by Mrs. Chiquet, seconded by Mrs. Bazare, to bring the discussion of LPPL employee salary and scale adjustment for 2018 to the full board for a decision. The motion passed unanimously.
With no further business to discuss, a motion for adjournment was made by Mrs. Bazare, seconded by Mrs. Chiquet, and the motion carried.  The Finance Committee adjourned at approximately 10:38am.
Recommendations:
The Finance Committee recommends to the Board for review and consideration:

1. The 2018 Budget be amended as presented, including correcting the changes made by Parish Administration to the Personnel Category which violated LA R.S. 25:220.

2. The proposed 2019 Budget be approved as presented.
3. The full Board to decide upon an employee salary and scale adjustment if they so choose.
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